

22nd October 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Re: Year 9 Parents' information screencast

Due to the limitations imposed by our COVID-19 risk assessment our annual autumn information evenings have been replaced this year with 'screencast' style presentations. The Year 9 screencast comes in the following two parts:

- 1. A presentation from Mr Wilburn, Deputy Headteacher, covering general information and safeguarding
- 2. A presentation from Ms Creighton covering issues pertaining to mental health

Both presentations can be found either by following the link below or by visiting our website, clicking on the 'School Life' tab and scrolling down to 'Parents' Information Screencasts':

https://bit.ly/31jPSst

The presentations contain relevant information and I would strongly urge parents/carers and students to watch/listen carefully at a convenient time.

Should you have further questions or concerns about matters arising from these presentations please make contact with school via the contact@springfield.uk.net email. If you need to talk to a member of staff please call and ask to speak with your son/daughter's Form Tutor, Head of Achievement (Ms Creighton) or Pastoral Manager (Miss Lawrence).

Yours sincerely

Mr J Wilburn

Deputy Headteacher